Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION XI
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DIGOS CITY

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
CID-2024- 235

To : Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
CID and SGOD Chiefs
Public Schools District Supervisors
Education Program Supervisor in Science
Elementary Public and Private School Heads
Elementary Public and Private School Teachers

Subject : DISSEMINATION OF NATIONAL COMPETITIVE EXAMINATION (NCE)
FOR ASPIRING PSHS STUDENTS FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2025-2026

Date : July 24, 2024

Attached is a letter from Ronnalie N. Orteza, Ph.D., Executive Director of the
Philippine Science High School (PSHS) System, re: Conduct of National Competitive
Examination (NCE) for aspiring PSHS students, which shall be held on November 16,
2024, at designated testing centers nationwide.

Application period for incoming Grade 7 students for S.Y. 2025-2026 began on
June 10 and will conclude on October 10, 2024.

All other details of the activity are in the enclosures.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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Enclosed: As stated.
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Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

: PHILIPPINE SCIENCE HIGH SCHOOL SYSTEM
OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

JapEd Schiools Tivis
July 10, 2024 .

ey

Ms. MELANIE P. ESTACIO

Officer-in-Charge

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
Department of Education - DIGOS CITY

Digos City

digos.city@deped.gov.ph

Dear Ms. Estacio:
Greetings from the Philippine Science High School (PSHS) System!

The PSHS System offers scholarships to deserving students, providing them with a STEM-focused
curriculum designed to prepare them for careers in science and technology. Our aim is to reach
talented incoming Grade 7 students nationwide who show high aptitude in science and mathematics.

We are delighted to announce that the application period for incoming Grade 7 students for AY 2025-
2026 began on June 10 and will conclude on October 10, 2024. The National Competitive Examination
(NCE) for aspiring PSHS students will be held on November 16, 2024, at designated testing centers
nationwide.

Applications can be submitted online at nce.pshs.edu.ph or in person at PSHS Campus, DOST Regional
Offices, and Provincial Science and Technology Offices (PSTO) in your province. Further details about
the PSHS NCE, including eligibility requirements and required documents, can be found on our website
at pshs.edu.ph. Additionally, a team from PSHS will conduct a school-to-school caravan to promote
the NCE in various municipalities. We kindly request schools under your division to accommodate our
team for orientation sessions with your students.

For inquiries, please contact us at (02) 8939-7747 loc. 500 or email us at admissions@pshs.edu.ph.

We appreciate your anticipated support and cooperation in spreading the word about this
opportunity.

God bless you and more power!

Very truly yours,
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